
York University. He was the recipient of the A. Cressy Mor­
rison Award from the New York Academy of Sciences for his 
doctoral work on fundamental aspects of column chromatog­
raphy. He received his medical degree from the State Univer­
sity of New York, Downstate Medical Center in 1959, in­
terned at Maimonides Hospital in Brooklyn and did his resi­
dence there. After some years of neurologic research, he was 
appointed Director of Nuclear Medicine at Maimonides and 
at Coney Island Hospital in 1965. He was selected for the 
Directorship in Nuclear Medicine at the Downstate Medical 
Center and at the Kings County Health Center in 1970. 

Under his leadership, the Division of Nuclear Medicine 
provided vigorous, timely and expert service to other depart­
ments in both the State and Kings County Hospitals. He was 
highly respected by his colleagues for his extensive knowledge 
of various physical sciences and of different branches of 
medicine. 

He was actively interested in research. His name appears 
on more than 50 publications in different medical and chem­
ical journals. These papers include ten on the chemistry of 
technetium radiopharmaceuticals and almost twice as many 

on various clinical and physical aspects of nuclear medicine. 
Nevertheless, next to patient care, the instruction of students 
and younger members of the medical profession represented 
his greatest social obligation and the highest form of university 
activity he wished to reach. He was available to students and 
residents at all times. As one of them said, "If you caught him, 
he gave you everything he had and everything you needed". 

He will be missed by all who knew him. 

Joshua A. Becker 
Joseph Steigman 
State University of New York 

Downstate Medical Center 
Brooklyn, New York 

Correction: Author Addition 

In the article, "Effect of Variable Left Ventricular Vertical 
Orientation on Planar Myocardial Perfusion Images," J Nucl 
Med 27:694-700, 1986, Horowitz et al. regret that one of the 
authors, Rafael A. Vaquer, was inadvertently omitted. 
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